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Dear Sir/Madam
 
VPI Immingham B OCGT – Deadline 4 – Network  Rail's Submissions
 
On behalf of Network Rail Infrastructure Limited we provide the following submissions for Deadline 4:
 
(i) Response to ExA's Further Written Questions issued on 24 October [PD-008] – Question
2.2.19
 
Question 2.2.19 asks both Network Rail and the Applicant to "Provide an update on discussions". 
Network Rail's external legal advisers only received draft agreements from the Applicant's legal
advisers on 13 November 2019.  The draft agreements will now be reviewed. A response has not
been received to the request for Protective Provisions as set out in Network Rail's written
representations [REP2-022].
 
(ii) Comments on the Applicant's revised draft DCO
 
Whilst there remains a definition of "Network  Rail  Infrastructure Limited" within the revised draft
Development Consent Order [REP3-003] there are no protective provisions for the benefit of Network
Rail Infrastructure Limited. We refer to our response to ExA's Further Written Questions, question
2.2.19, [PD-008] that neither Network Rail nor its legal advisers have received a response to the
proposed Network Rail Protective Provisions as appended to Network Rail's Written Representations
[REP2-022].
 
Regards
 
 
Julia Dixon
Legal Director

Addleshaw Goddard LLP
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